
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC 
HEARING 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on Thursday, June 18, 2020, at 6:30 p.m. or soon thereafter as 
the matter shall be heard, a public hearing will be conducted in the Council Chambers at 100 Civic 
Center Drive, Newport Beach. The Planning Commission of the City of Newport Beach will consider 
the following application: 

Shell Service Station Car Wash Addition - A general plan amendment and conditional use permit 
to construct an automated car wash in conjunction with an existing service station. A general plan 
amendment is requested to increase the maximum floor area limit for the site by 1,100 square feet to 
accommodate the proposed car wash. A conditional use permit is requested to allow the addition of 
the proposed car wash. This item was continued from the November 8, 2018, Planning Commission 
hearing. If approved, this Conditional Use Permit would supersede Use Permit No. UP2011-028.  

The project is categorically exempt under Section 15303 - Class 3 (New Construction or 
Conversion of Small Structures) of the State CEQA (California Environmental Quality Act) 
Guidelines. 
SPECIAL NOTICE REGARDING COVID-19 
Given the Declaration of a State Emergency and Proclamation of Local Emergency related to 
COVID-19, we recommend that you submit your questions and comments in writing for Planning 
Commission consideration by sending them to the Community Development Department at 
PlanningCommissioners@newportbeachca.gov. To give the Planning Commission adequate time 
to review your questions and comments, please submit your written comments by Wednesday, 
June 17, 2020, at 5:00 p.m. In addition, members of the public will have the ability to participate in 
this meeting telephonically. Please review the Planning Commission Agenda for further instructions. 
The Agenda, staff report and corresponding documents will be posted to the City’s website at 
www.newportbeachca.gov/planningcommission, by end of business day on Friday, June 12, 2020. 
While the City does not expect there to be any changes to the above process for participating in this 
meeting, if there is a change, the City will post the information as soon as possible to the City’s 
website. The City of Newport Beach thanks you in advance for continuing to take precautions to 
prevent the spread of the COVID-19 virus. If you are unable to participate in the meeting via the 
process set forth in the agenda, please contact the Planning Division at 949-644-3200 
or CDD@newportbeachca.gov and our staff will attempt to accommodate you. 

For questions regarding this public hearing item please contact Melinda Whelan, Assistant Planner, at 
(949) 644-3221, mwhelan@newportbeachca.gov. 

Project File No.: PA2016-093 Activity No.: GP2018-001 and UP2016-025   

Zone: PC 8 (Big Canyon, Area 15) General Plan: CG (General Commercial) 
Location: 1600 Jamboree Road Applicant: R & M Pacific Rim Inc. 

Lee Lowrey, Secretary, Planning Commission, City of Newport Beach 
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